- 1. Intro
- 2. Updates from the Village
- 3. Other updates
- 4. Fundraising & RFP procedure
- 5. Requests to the County from VOM/Non-ACE Projects
- 6. Identify Properties For Purchase.
- 7. Updates from Subcommittees
- 8. What to do about Rye Neck Middle/High School parking lot
- 9. Modify local roads along the Sheldrake in the flats? (Tony)
- 10. Excessive use of concrete when building sidewalks
- 11. Questions

### VoM FMAC - Minutes - 3/26/2024 - Draft - Revised

- Present Steven Glener, Tony Gelber, Andrew Spatz, Bernie Camarda, Susan Deshensky, Patti Triffiletti, David Freeman, Peggy Jackson, late; Mayor Sharon Torres; Trustee Manny Rawlings;
  - a. Guest Catherine Parker
- 2. Minutes February, 2024 FMAC Meeting Approved
- 3. Introductory Notes from Member Spatz on Communications Members, please email Chair FMAC; Chair FMAC to communicate with Mayor & Trustee Rawlings & other VoM Officials and staff as req'd; this will facilitate communications.

## 4. Grants Discussion & Updates

- a. Dan Sarnoff to prepare list and periodic updates
- b. County Grants \$150K each for, (need to confirm at April FMAC meeting)
  - i. Columbus Park Confluence Design and?
- c. Ward Ave Park being considered for a Flood Bench with DEC 2 grants pay up to 97.5%
- d. Flood Bench also being considered for the Sheldrake between Fenimore Rd and Mamaroneck Ave
- e. Greenway also qualifies for flood as well as enviro grants

## 5. USACE 'Walk' – March 8, 2024 with Sarnoff and Trustee Lucas

- a. discussion on funding and ACE project trying not to have to go back to Congress for more funding
- b. MOU being worked out between ACE, NYS County and VoM
- c. Regular meetings to be scheduled
- 6. Working with Upstream Communities Special Meeting to be held 4/9/24 with Harrison and Rye Flood People

## 7. Rain Since Jan 1 – and recent Flooding

- a. Was a Command Ctr set up prior to the storm; was it effective?
- b. Emergency Operations Ctr. exists in the VoM Palmer Ave Firehouse
- c. Evaluate criteria for when the Command Ctr is implemented
- 8. Cameras & Stream Gauges Dan Sarnoff to investigate alternatives

## 9. Subcommittees Established

- a. Regs for new NFIP Regulations important VoM must follow and if get points insurance premiums get lowered
  i. Spatz, Camarda
- b. Columbus Park Confluence what are the Options
  - i. Gelber, Freeman, Jackson, Dehais
- 10. Discussion Industrial Area Committee (not FMAC), held a 'Town Hall' meeting, worked well for info gathering

# 11. Updates

- a. Resident Flood Survey
  - i. Gelber circulated a draft, Deshensky brought a draft to FMAC Meeting; Deshensky to compile a summary
- b. Beaver Swamp Brook Updates
  - i. SLR Report completed and being evaluated by DEC when complete to be sent to VoM and made 'public'
- c. Cancel Clusters residents request VoM to fund, need a Lead Agency such as DOH; Tim O'Conner, resident doing a lot of work calling representatives and getting a study started with York Labs; Thank You Tim!
- d. Columbus Park RFP for Design Engineer to be discussed by CPC subcommittee
- e. Flood Administrator in the proposed budget
- 12. Pumps can Gino/VoM evaluate the Pumps idea seriously, please and asap; Gelber send Pump pkg of info to Glener

# 13. Q&A from Audience

14. Meeting Adjourned